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Joint Police Effort Results in Arrest of Suspect in 
Multiple Offenses 

 
Location:             Nottingham Avenue, Unincorporated Redwood City 
 
Type of Crime:    PC 422, 166, 647 (J)(4)(A), 12022.1 
 
Suspect:             Oliver Chavez Morfin, 25-year-old Hayward resident- ARRESTED 

Unincorporated Redwood City, CA – On Friday, September 22, 2023, at approximately 5:16 
PM, deputies were dispatched to a home on Nottingham Avenue in Unincorporated Redwood 
City on the report of a restraining order violation. 

Upon arrival, the deputies initiated an investigation that uncovered several offenses linked to 
the incident. These included criminal threats made on social media, the sharing of private 
photos without permission, and the fact that the suspect was committing a felony while out on 
bail. 

The San Mateo County Sheriff's Office contacted the Hayward Police Department for assistance 
and both law enforcement agencies teamed up to attempt to locate the suspect at his 
residence in Hayward. Unfortunately, the initial search did not yield results. 

On Monday, September 25, 2023, the Hayward Police Department notified the San Mateo 
County Sheriff's Office of a significant development. They had successfully found and detained 
the suspect, who was identified as Oliver Chavez Morfin. 

Upon receiving this information, deputies promptly met with the Hayward Police Department to 
take custody of Chavez Morfin. Chavez Morfin was then transported and booked into the 
Maguire Correctional Facility without incident. 
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The San Mateo County Sheriff's Office expresses our heartfelt thanks to the Hayward Police 
Department for their partnership and unwavering support throughout this incident. Their 
professionalism, dedication, and hard work in pursuit of justice demonstrate the true spirit of 
law enforcement collaboration. 

                                       Written by: Sergeant Javier Acosta 
  Public Information Officer 

 


